
MOSSYROCK OPEN PUBLIC MEETING REGARDING
CITY OF MOSSYROCK GROWTH MANAGEMENT PROPOSED 

SCOPE OF WORK AND PROPOSED PARTICIPATION PLAN
December 10th, 2020
I     Call to Order 

The Open Public Meeting was called to order at approximately 5:00 p.m. by Mayor Randall Sasser. (Meeting held in person and via zoom)
II   Roll Call – 5:00
Present were Mayor Randall Sasser, Treasurer Angeleetta Hartmann, Clerk Linda Hannon; Council Members: Bea Minnear, Jeff Bellino, Teresa Quinlan, and Shannon Mcarron. Also, present Attorney Marissa Jay. Absent/Excused: City Engineer and Craig Byrum.
Mr. Sasser said we have a quorum.

Others in attendance: Glenn Aldrich, Craig Coppock, Gustavo Rueda-Martinez, Marcia Manley, and Buddy Rose.

III.
Setting of Agenda - 5:01

IV.
New Business - 5:03

A.
Scope for GMA and Essential paperwork

After Mr. Sasser welcomed everyone, Mrs. Hartmann explained about the reason for the Open Public Meeting and that Cathi Reed from Department of Commerce and Mr. Devin Jackson, our engineer, were joining by zoom. Mrs. Hartmann explained that we had sent out over 380 surveys for the growth management to get input from the community and they were sent out in both English and Spanish. She also commented that Mr. Jackson had been working on getting updates from the county on the GIS maps and that he was working in conjunction with our attorney to get the information updated in the growth management. Mr. Jackson had also updated the Scope of Work to be done and the timeline. Mrs. Hartmann also commented that all of this information regarding the growth management are on our website as well as the surveys in English and Spanish for anyone to review.
Mrs. Hartmann also said that we had already received at least 13 surveys back and put them into a summary for the council and others to review. (At this time the connection from the zoom participants was lost.) 

Mr. Aldrich had some questions on how the scope was put together and how the information was received. It was put together by our engineer and information already in place and now we are trying to get further input from the community to keep progressing forward.
Mr. Sasser asked if anyone else had any comments, Mr. Coppock then said he had a suggestion and Mr. Sasser asked him if he had filled out a survey and he said he was one of the 13. He said he did not have anything bad to say and if someone wants a sidewalk he said that is ok. He said he just rides his bike down the middle of the street anyway. He said he is going to let other people decide that stuff, but what he is looking at is really high level. He said, don't think of Leavenworth but think of Mossyrock. We have one of the coolest names around and what can we do with that. He did a presentation to the Blueberry Festival and the County Commissioners and he does not think they really understood what he was going for. It is a branding of Mossyrock, how do we brand Mossyrock so when we do these growth management we can actually kind of direct it to that area. One of his employees, Rochelle, came from a town that was all into the alpine thing and style. Really to brand a town, you really don't need to go to those lengths. Mr. Coppock then showed some ideas and expanded on what he was trying to get across. He did comment that it would be about $4,500 to $6,000 to get some type of branding done. He explained further.
Mr. Coppock added that every time he did the Buffalo Nickle Tour, he had nothing to latch onto as far as Mossyrock. No one knew where Mossyrock was, no artwork or anything. So, his next question is, if we were to do a poster, and want all the rights for it so all the businesses in town and all the city's websites can use this, how would we get that money. Worse case scenario, it would be $6,000 and would take us two years to have this built. There are not a lot of big businesses right here participating in the day-to-day activities, such as chicken farms, Christmas tree farms and stuff like that. If we could get businesses like that to do bigger chunks of assistance, we might be able to take care of it in its entirety. More discussion.
Just trying to give everyone something to think about and give us some direction. What do we want to be and how do we want to get there and how do we want to look doing it? Then comments were made about local advertising. 
Mrs. Hartmann then asked Mr. Martinez if he had anything to add or ask and he said he had just come to listen.

Mrs. Minnear then asked Mr. Coppock again what he called this, and he said branding. She asked if it was like a logo, and he said it is like advertising by association. Mr. Sasser then said it is like Leavenworth that is branded with a Bavarian theme. Mr. Coppock said that here people want small, quaint, and country. More discussion. 

Mrs. Manley commented on how other towns look when you drive into them, you see this nice garden and signs that make it look nice even when the rest of the town doesn't look so nice but all you remember is what it looked when you drive in. You already have that feeling in your head. More comments followed.
Mrs. Manley then commented on the Participation plan on page 4, it specifically mentioned the planning commission meetings will follow the schedule below. And if she is not mistaken that is the second Thursday which is also the same date as the council meeting, is that correct? Mr. Sasser said yes, then she asked if we were combining the meetings? She would like more input. Mr. Sasser said that since we do not have a planning commission right now, Mrs. Manley said we have two, but Mr. Sasser said it is not a complete planning commission. So, we put a time frame on this, and it can change. It is a work in progress. Mrs. Manley said that even though we do not have a quorum, we still have members that are interested in participating and she thinks we would be in error as a community to ignore those people basically. She thinks it sends a message that we do not care about their input. Mr. Sasser said since we are not debating anything it is just that the intent that we had to have a timeline and where anybody has the ability to speak up at any given time. Especially if you are on the commission now, it isn't that you have to hold your comments until this specific time. More discussion.
Mr. Aldrich said he did not think just an hour before the next meeting was enough time to discuss any issues and Mrs. Hartmann said it is just for this meeting. Mrs. Manley said she had discussed this before when the planning commission did have a quorum and she would personally be willing to come down and put on a face-to-face meeting with the community and provide and ask for their written and verbal input and document that and she would still be willing to do that. More discussion.
Mrs. Minnear asked if we could set up another meeting before Christmas and Mr. Sasser said we have to be careful because meetings are an issue right now. After tonight there will not be any more meetings for a while.

Mr. Coppock asked if all the hanging baskets were donated and Mr. Sasser said yes. Then Mr. Coppock asked if there was any way were could double down on the number of baskets because they are really sharp, and it would look better. Mr. Sasser said that issue is with PUD, the only poles the city owns are the poles in the park. PUD owns the other poles and that is why we can not have flags or banners on all of them. Because they interfere with the baskets and or the height restrictions based upon PUDs requirements. Mr. Rose also commented that it could be the distance from the lines. Mr. Sasser said we have to present to PUD a list of the poles we are putting any baskets on or any banners and then they come out and approve or disapprove what we have. More discussion.
Mrs. Hartmann then asked Mr. Sasser that if the planning commission wanted to hold a separate meeting for anyone who wants to show up they can, and Mr. Sasser said sure. Just have Mrs. Manley pick a date and we can go from there. Just need enough public notice.

Mrs. Hartmann said that Mr. Jackson also had some of the population data already, so he is working on that and the surveys are not due till the end of January. She said they had 15 surveys returned but her summary was only on the first 13 returned. The summary will change as we get more surveys returned. Mr. Sasser said that the report does not have to be in this format, it can just be turned back in on a piece of paper just so we can get back as many as we can. More discussion. Ms. Jay then commented that the email has been set up so comments can be returned that way as well.

Mrs. Hartmann said the surveys are on the city website in both English and Spanish, all the information we have to date is on the website. Mrs. Quinlan asked if they go on the website then they can read what everyone else's ideas, and Mrs. Hartmann said no, not the individual surveys, but the blank survey forms are online, and they can fill them out and send them in. Ms. Jay said that once the survey is done, there will be some kind of spreadsheet that will show the average answers and those kinds of things. Ms. Hannon commented that if we took some of the answers that have come through, and just in general and put it on the website that it might encourage people to say that that was what they were thinking about. And maybe that would help them think that they were not the only ones thinking that. Maybe this will help more people to complete the survey. We can do that.
Mrs. Hartmann asked Ms. Jay where we go from here in the process. Ms. Jay said that as for the public hearing, we need as much input as possible and if the public input is done for today then the public hearing is finished. Mrs. Hartmann then asked what the next step is that we have to take from here besides the survey. So, the next public hearing will be in February, the 11th. Ms. Jay said the public input and survey would be done and finished and complete so everyone could see it in its entirety. Mrs. Hartmann then said that Mr. Aldrich said he did not think an hour was enough time and we have this next one scheduled on the 11th which is the same date as the council meeting. So, this will need to be changed. Mr. Sasser said to change the date to the Wednesday before which is the 10th of February. Mrs. Hartmann asked if it is going to be a two-hour meeting or for however long they need. Mr. Bellino said he thinks it should be open ended, Mr. Sasser agreed. Mr. Rose asked if it was the 10th and everyone said yes, and Mr. Sasser said we should have an end time. Comments followed. Someone asked if it was going to be at 5 and Mr. Sasser said starting at 5 for two hours, and then if we have to extend it we can but we should have a stopping time. This will be another open public meeting. Mr. Sasser then asked Marsha to think about it over the next few days and then give us some dates that she would like to have her meetings. Mr. Rose asked if the planning commission meetings were public too and Mr. Sasser said yes. Once we have those dates we can adjust what we have on the project to reflect the meetings. 
Mr. Coppock then asked what everyone thought about the engineer graphics. Mrs. Mcarron said she thought it was cool and liked the idea and said we had been talking about a logo and this would be a centralized version of what Mossyrock is. Not just to others but to the people of Mossyrock. Mr. Bellino said we had already planned on doing something not quite that professionally done but we were already discussing something, and we are all pretty much on board. Mr. Coppock said that if we are interested that he would be willing to reach out to some of the other big businesses that are always in the background to see if they will step forward on this to help offset some of the costs. Mrs. Mcarron asked how far out he is going to go or are we going to keep it within the 98564-zip code. He said there is Tacoma Power and others. Mr. Bellino said there is the lakes, that is a big draw during the summer. So, trying to get Tacoma Power involved would be a good idea, there is the dam and the overlook on both ends. Mr. Coppock said he is hoping to do this so it would cost the city nothing. Mr. Sasser said it would have to be that way. Mr. Coppock said you could buy the right to it and the City would own it. He said if the city was game, he would look into it. Mr. Bellino said it would be a good idea and he thought that Mr. Sasser would agree that if it is not completely funded by donations it won't happen. More comments followed. Mr. Sasser commented that we would put together a resolution that would support the implementation of this and the council will support it and it will get it into the paper that way. Then Mr. Coppock will spear the project and Mr. Aldrich. More comments followed. Mr. Coppock said a resolution would be awesome, but he asked that we start thinking about what are a couple of the elements that would be key. More discussion. 
Adjournment - 6:45 pm

Mr. Sasser called the meeting to a close.
Respectfully submitted,

Angeleetta Hartmann


